

Next Meeting... January16th 6:30 - 8:30 PM

Guest speakers from: Omaha Parks & Recreation Omaha Parks Foundation Canvas & Cabernet

SOUPFEST!

Soups provided by AEPNA officers Sides – Potluck: A-L- desserts M-Z- salad/veggies

Saint Matthew Evangelical Lutheran Church 1725 S. 60th Street 3rd Thursday **Every Other Month**

Bring a friend or two and join us!

President's Letter

Everything Old is New Again

Happy New Year! The older I get, the clearer it is to me that change often involves going back to the old ways. Perhaps just a nod to tradition, but always a return home of sorts. I'm delighted to hear of people who grew up in the neighborhood choosing to move back here, choosing to make it home again. Last month's call for stories of the old days in Aksarben have awakened old memories of longtime residents and we hope to share some of their stories and photographs with you in future issues.

The January meeting will be our annual Soupfest. Officers provide the soups; you bring the sides, desserts and your neighbors. We'll have potato, ham & bean, southwestern chicken and whatever surprise soup I can put together that Thursday.

Our guest speakers will be Kathy Byrnes from Canvas & Cabernet in Aksarben Village and Amber Miller from the Omaha Parks Foundation. Both of them will show us what happens with a little imagination, talent and work. I've seen the Omaha Parks and Recreation Department's final drawings of the Schroeder/Vogel Park playground renovation, and it looks good. Now to get started!

Leah Meyer joined AEPNA's officers at HyVee to discuss support for a community garden. You'll be hearing more from Leah about that project in the near future. If you are interested in being in on the ground floor of an exciting opportunity for the neighborhood and community development, talk with me or Eileen Slane and we'll get you connected with Leah.

I'd like to welcome new members and encourage all members to renew for 2014. Anne Konen, one of our newest business members, sent us a letter sharing her vision for a bar that pays respect to the 50-year old neighborhood landmark it replaces. Ann aims to keep the best and improve the rest. Check out her stories on pages 3 and

2014 is going to be an exciting year for the neighborhood. I hope you'll join us in the work and play that goes into making the improvements and preserving the traditions.

See you around the neighborhood!

Avery Schwer





your neighborhood bank emore

You may know us as the friendly, neighborhood bank. But there's more to the story than that. Here, you'll find mortgage experts to help with all of your purchasing, refinancing, and home equity loan needs. You'll find experienced financial advisors who can provide you with the custom planning and consultation you need to meet any dream. Plus, you'll find insurance experts who know how to save you money on anything from home, auto, and life to business and health

insurance. Best of all, you can find it right here. In your neighborhood. What more could you ask for?



EQUAL HOUSING LENDER.

Securities offered through Securities America Inc., Member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory services offered through Securities America Advisors, Inc. Dundee Bank dba Dundee Financial Services and the Securities America companies are unaffiliated.

NOT A DEPOSIT. NOT FDIC INSURED. NOT INSURED BY ANY GOVERNMENT AGENCY. NOT BANK GUARANTEED. MAY LOSE VALUE.

AkSarBen- Elmwood Park Neighborhood Association

Executive Board

President - Avery Schwer 402-554-2777

V.P.- Tom Prohaska 402- 554-1353

Secretary - Tim Potter 402-830-5694

Treasurer - Eileen Slane 402-553-5988

Committees:

Membership Director

Scott Swanson 402-553-1483

Community Service and Beautification

Open

Social Director

Lois Ourada

Media Director

Mike Kresnik

Communications Director

Therese McGrath tmcgra@creighton. edu

Newsletter Publisher, Ellen Shurson 402-714-1016 ellenshurson@gmail.com

The Aksarben Elmwood Park Association Newsletter is published monthly by Shurson Publishing. Direct all advertising inquires 402-714-1016. Send all articles for submission and press releases to Shurson Publishing, 131 N. 31 Avenue, Omaha, NE 68131, e-mail to ellenshurson@gmail.com to arrive by the 1st of the month of publication. Content may be edited for clarity and space considerations. No warranties of the products or services printed herein are expressed or implied by either the Association or Shurson Publishing.

Small Wonders

Making Tracks

Excerpts from Anne Konen's letter to the Aksarben Elmwood Park Neighborhood Association Members:

A little over a year ago, I purchased the building at 1506 S. 60th. The building was in great need of care, both inside and out. I purchased it because of my fondness of the neighborhood and the potential of the location to be a positive part of it. As you drive past you will notice some big improvements.

I am sure you are wondering what is happening to the building and the former Trackside Bar. As you know, Stan Voecks, owner of the Trackside, died in May. The doors were locked and I was left to search for another tenant for the bar. I feel my standards are high and my intentions for the building and bar are that they will contribute to the neighborhood.

Eventually I decided that in order to ensure this, I would own the bar. We are working hard to clean it up inside. The bar was opened in 1965 – that is almost 50 years! It is such an honor to have the opportunity to keep it going. I want to pay homage to its history in the neighborhood and its connection to Aksarben horse racing.

You may have noticed the new sign, "Tracks." I hope you also noticed that the sign reads, "world's best chicken!" What a challenge, but we are up for it. The bar will evolve as it meets the needs of the neighborhood.

I look forward to meeting my new neighbors and participating in the association.

Sincerely, Anne Konen

Editor's note: Anne is hoping for a mid-January opening of Tracks. Stop by and have a bite!



Time to Renew!

Please renew your membership so you can continue to receive the newsletter. Use the form on page 3. Consider a gift membership for a new or favorite neighbor!

Address:	dress: zip	
Home Phone:		
Email Address: _		
Circle one:	Household	Business
	\$10.00	\$20.00
Please make chec	k payable to:	
	Park Neighborhood	Association



PRSRT STD
US Postage
PAID
Omaha, NE
Permit 1638

AEPNA Business Members

Anderson Industrial Engines, Co.

Bailey's Landscape & Design

Broadmoor

Canvas and Cabernet in Aksarben Village

Cars R'Us Auto Body

Circle Theater

Clooty Tree Massage, LLC

Courtyard by Marriott at Aksarben

Elmwood Tower

Godfather's Pizza Aksarben Village

Hertz Equipment Rental

Hy Vee

j.coco

Learning Headquarters

Liv Lounge

Mt. Calvary Lutheran Church & School

Noddle Companies

Olsson Associates

O.F.D. Education Station #10 - David Mann

Pinhook Flats

Security National Bank AkSarBen Village

Shurson Publishing

Spruce Interiors & Gifts

St. Matthew Lutheran Church

Tasty Pastry

Tracls

UNO College of Business, Pacific Campus

University of NE Board of Regents-Bob Whitehouse



The Surly Chap

"I was fortunate to find a neighborhood barber. Lewis Moore grew up getting his haircuts at Ben's Barber and he wants to carry on with the tradition. I encourage you to stop in and see the great things he is doing." Anne Konen (owner of the building at 1506 S 60th)